
Free Newsletter - Issue 50 - Autumn 2020

Due to the constraints of the continuing Covid 19 pandemic we are again unable to publish a 
hard copy of The Houghton Village Echo; so, as a quick stop gap, we have produced this 
watered down version. 

And in the words of Slade’s seasonal anthem ‘Merry Christmas Everybody’:

“So here it is merry Christmas, everybody's having fun.”

(Well, as much fun as we are allowed to have!)  

At some time during the festive period we can be guaranteed one thing at least – some TV 
station or another will be showing ‘It’s A Wonderful Life’.  
The original script called for James Stewart’s character, George Bailey, to be devastated at his 
mislaying of a critical element of his daughter’s tricycle; only to discover them in the closing 
scenes and exclaim, in a tsunami of emotional relief, “Zuzu’s pedals!” – Cue tears all round and 
roll credits.  

However, it was realised as somewhat implausible that tricycle pedals could go unnoticed in a 
jacket pocket, the script was therefore changed by one letter ‘pedals’ became ‘petals’ – and 
thus was born the enduring legend.  
Whatever you’re doing this Christmas and New Year, be very careful while you’re doing it 
(irrespective what you’re doing and who you’re doing it with); and bear in mind the next line of 
Slade’s song:

  “Look to the future now it's only just begun.”

So here’s to 2021; let’s hope that in 12 months time we can all look back on it and say it was a 
vintage year.  

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year from the editors, Hamish & Craig – and may you all find 
your own versions of Zuzu’s petals.  

Unfortunately, many of our readers don’t have ready access to the internet, so 
we would be immensely grateful if, bearing in mind the requirements of Covid 

safety, you would make an effort to show it to them in some way – 
perhaps on your laptop, tablet or pc.  
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is pleased to have 
supplied new 
windows to 

Houghton Village Hall

For this special Christmas edition I thought I would do a couple of easy no cook recipes that would be suitable 
for the festive season.   The first is a take on the prawn cocktail which I always serve as a starter before the 
Christmas lunch. I prefer this version both for flavour and presentation. It will comfortably serve 4 people. 

Avocado and Prawn Cocktail
Ingredients:
250g peeled prawns
1 small lettuce (iceberg or a little gem is perfect)
2 hard boiled eggs 
1 very ripe avocado 
2 spring onions 
2tbs mayonnaise 
1tbs soured cream
Salt and pepper 
1 lemon
Serving glasses

Method:
Separate the egg white from the yolk. 
Finely chop the white and sieve the yolks (a bit fiddly but improves effect and presentation). 
Peel the avocado and mash the flesh (a desert spoonful of lemon juice stops the avocado discolouring).
Stir in the mayonnaise, soured cream and then add the spring onions finely chopped. 
Season to taste. 
Shred the lettuce and put some into the bottom of each glass. 
Add prawns and sprinkle with the egg white and yolk. Cover with the half of the sauce. 
Repeat the layers once more and garnish with a slice of lemon. 

This next recipe was sent to me a long time ago by my Australian cousin and has to be one of the nicest ice 
creams I have ever tasted.  It is rich and indulgent but surely we all deserve to have a little treat once in a while 
and especially at Christmas time - so forget the calories!
For those who do not like Christmas pudding this will make a tasty alternative. In fact you could have a scoop 
with your Christmas pudding. Not that I would do that of course!  Down under the name for this chocolate bar 
is Violet Crumble but it is better known to us as a Crunchie.

Violet Crumble Ice Cream
Ingredients:
4 Crunchie bars
450ml double cream
150ml single cream
397g can of condensed milk
Method:
Chop the Crunchie bars into small bite size chunks. 
Whip the double cream but not too thick just until it holds its shape. 
Beat the condensed milk and single cream together and stir the 
mixture into the double cream and add the pieces of Crunchie. 
Spoon into a plastic container and freeze over night. 

Take it out of the freezer for about 10 minutes before serving, to soften a little and make it easier to scoop. 

Happy Christmas everyone and stay safe.



Vicar: Rev. Andrew Towner

What’s going to be the highlight of Christmas this year? Imagine a conversation in a few years’ time: you know, 
the best thing about COVID Christmas, it was _______

It’s a hard question for most of us to even think about, because what we’re going to miss is so obvious: time with 
family and friends, celebration meals and parties and gatherings. Of course there are probably things we won’t 
miss – all that driving and perhaps some of those family members? But what will be the best bit?

I think I’ve got at least three favourite things about Christmas, which will still be great this year: giving, singing, 
hoping.

Giving is much more fun than getting, and its something we can enjoy all year. That might be saving up to give, or 
thinking of ideas to give. And we can still give this year.

Singing has been at the heart of Christmas for me for years, since being a choir-boy enjoying the descants. And its 
not just the gorgeous tunes but the great words: “and our eyes at last shall see him, through his own redeeming 
love” and so on.

Hoping is obvious this year – we hope its different next year! But it’s a key part of Christmas for Christians 
because Christmas points backwards and forward. Backwards to remind us of all the promises God kept when he 
sent Jesus as a baby; forwards to the one promise left when he returns to judge the world and call his people 
home into the New Creation with him.

So I shall miss lots this Christmas, and know we all will too. But I expect to enjoy these three things - and even 
though we’re not likely to be able to sing in church, all our Houghton services will be available on Youtube, just 
search HKchurch and join in.

Andrew Towner
Vicar - Houghton & Kingmoor

Quickly, with its beak, the robin picked up some fresh dry kindling and threw it onto the little 
fire. At that moment a flame suddenly flashed out and scorched the little bird's breast, making it 
red. But the brave robin just continued to fan the fire until it crackled back into life to warm the 
entire stable, while Mary’s new baby slept on.

Mary thanked the robin for all it had done and looking at its little scorched breast, she said, 
"From now on, your red breast will be a blessed reminder of your noble deed."

And that, it is said, is how robins came to have their red breasts; and why 
we always think of them at Christmas. The Editors.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year from
Houghton Village Hall Management Committee

www.houghtonvillagehall.co.uk

Sincere thanks to all the contractors involved in this year’s projects.  You have all done fantastic jobs! As they say at 
the Oscars in no particular order!

• Bob Lancaster& Son Electrical Contractors:  New ventilation system
• Richardson & Starling:
• SH Electrical Contractors:
• Murrays Painters & Decorators:
• Kierweb:
• Finesse:

Damp proofing 
New boiler & heating 
Redecoration 
Building new Village Hall Website 
Replacement D/G windows 

• The Cumbria Waste Environmental Trust (CWMET),
• Stanwix Rural Parish Council
• Cumbria County Council Community Grants
• Carlisle Parish Councils Association (CPCA)
• Cumbria Community Foundation – Ullswater Grassroots Fund 18/19
• Cumbria Community Foundation – Evening Hill Grassroots Fund

The Hall is cosier and more welcoming than ever after all the upgrades and continues to be used by a multitude of
groups. 
Please remember that the HVH Committee is on the lookout for new members to help run this amazing venue! We 
are very friendly- it only requires a small commitment of time. Interested?

Then call our chairman Steven Hewitt on 01228 658625.
Wishing you all the best for the Festive season – it’s on its way!!
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Many thanks to all funders for these projects:

NUMBERS CLUB WINNERS

       June         64
       July        85
       August      106
       September       19 
       October         46
       November        67

Thoughts on a Covid Christmas



Houghton in Bloom

Houghton Village Store & Post Office 
The Green Houghton Carlisle CA3 OLL 

Shop 01228 526020. Post Office 01228 409829

 Convenience Store
 Newsagents
 Off Licence
 Post Office
All under ONE ROOF!

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
from Vikki, Craig and all the staff18

Festive Deals on: Beers, Wines, 
Real Ales and Spirits.

Christmas Gifts, Treats and 
Choc’s

Cards, Christmas Wrapping 
AND MORE...

Houghton In Bloom Battle Of Britain Commemoration

Houghton In Bloom started in 1999 when Brian Hill and several residents got together to combat the large 
amount of litter around the village and improve the rather uninspiring Village Green and Village Hall grounds.  In 
the intervening eleven years the group has planted saplings, flower beds and placed planters around the whole 
village as well as organise community litter picks to improve the appearance of the whole village.  

Stanwix Rural Parish Council has supported the group in its efforts with financial grants. H.I.B has participated in 
the “Love Your Neighbourhood” scheme over the years as a focus for our efforts and welcomed the friendly 
advice and constructive criticism from Cumbria In Bloom judges.

For 2020 we wanted to commemorate the 
Battle of Britain and the end of the Second 
World War in Europe with a floral display.  

As the Corona Virus pandemic continued we 
also wanted to celebrate our wonderful NHS 
workers with a W.W. II-theme figurine of a 
nurse seated on the public bench next to the 
display.

Meeting the challenge of continuing our work under lock during 
this growing season with social distancing rules in place has been 
a challenge but individual members have each taken an area of 
the village and produced some great results.

We have created a new 
planted area at the 
village entrance near to 
the church.  This has 
been possible by the very 
kind donation of a new 
wooden planter made by 
James Pattinson, a local 

We would like to wish everyone a Happy Christmas and for a better 
New Year.  

Anyone wishing to join our group will be most welcome, 
please email: deborahpark36@yahoo.co.uk 

joiner, and also plants that had been donated from Hortech.  We hope 
this will make for a more welcoming village entrance like the one 
beside Tribune Drive.



Hamish Phillips 
Stanwix Rural Parish Council - Wildlife 
Project E: htcp1@btinternet.com 
M: 07837 659999 

Stanwix Rural Parish Council is currently exploring 
opportunities to work with residents in enabling Houghton to 
become a Wildlife Friendly Village.

The aim of the project is to bring the local community together, to 
encourage biodiversity, and to protect wildlife, plants and trees. 

What is a Wildlife Friendly Village?
“A Wildlife Friendly Village is a network of wildlife areas 

maintained and created by residents, on both public 
and private land to benefit wild life and people”

Several areas have already been identified in and around the village, 
including areas under trees on the village Green and in and around the 
play area, among others. 

The Play Area could be improved and developed into a 
Community Leisure Area, with planting and picnic tables for 
residents to spend family time together.

Wild seeds and bulbs could be planted to provide a natural habitat for insects and wild life. 

If you would like to be part of 
the Management Group of 
this exciting project or to just 
learn more about our plans 
please contact:
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Vicar: Rev. Andrew Towner

CCHHRRIISSTTMMAASS MMEEMMOORRIIEESS
Christmas memories – we all have them: memories of family members doing brilliant or foolish things; recollections 
of snow; favourite presents or surprises in the past. And perhaps most of all, stories. 

With most of our families and memories there are two very different types of story: history and myth. The history is 
one that happened to you, or even happened a long way away to a Great Uncle – but you know exactly where and 
when. The myth is more like “didn’t one of my great great grandparents meet the King one Christmas?” and you 
don’t know quite who it was, or where it happened, or when.

There’s a difference between King Canute and King Arthur – one lived from about 995AD to 12 Nov 1035, and we 
know his parents’ names, how he won the throne in 1016 and so on. But with Arthur we don’t know where he lived 
or when, even though there are so many stories about him. Canute is history, Arthur myth. But what about the 
Christmas story?

Saint Luke is very careful to locate Jesus’ birth in history, giving huge amounts of detail as to who we ruling where 
and when at the time. You may not know all these names, but Luke is proving his credentials as a historian, to make 
it clear that Jesus isn’t myth:

“In those days Caesar Augustus issued a decree that a census should be taken of the entire Roman world.
  (This was the first census that took place while[a] Quirinius was governor of Syria.)”

Of course, you might not care whether its true or not. The legends of King Arthur can be great fun (I still love 
Disney’s Sword in the Stone) and even fiction, though untrue, can inspire (as heroes from all sorts of books and films 
do today). But Christians claim to know true, accurate history, and if we’re wrong, we’re liars. More than that, if it 
isn’t true, then none of Jesus promises are true either – such as forgiveness and eternal life. So I think it matters.

So, this Christmas, why not pick up one of the short eyewitness accounts in Matthew, Mark, Luke or John, and see 
what you think of the real Jesus – the man who isn’t a myth. Here’s what Albert Einstein, himself a Jew, thought:

“I am enthralled by the luminous figure of the Nazarene [meaning Jesus]. No one can read the gospels without 
feeling the actual presence of Jesus. His personality pulsates in every word. No myth is filled with such life.”

Why not see what you think. Come along to any of our service, and be assured of ad why not make up your own 
mind this Christmas. If Jesus is a myth, let him sit alongside other fiction; if he’s history, then he is the true Lord of 
History – and that changes now and forever.

Andrew Towner
Vicar - Houghton & Kingmoor

Robin Redbreast
There are several stories of how robins came to have red breasts. This is one of them.   

On the first wintry Christmas night, the small fire in the stable was nearly out. Mary 
and her baby began to get very cold. Joseph and the animals were fast asleep and she 
couldn’t wake them without waking her sleeping baby. 

Suddenly, Mary heard the fluttering of little wings and, looking up, saw a plain, 
brown, dull little robin fly into the stall. 

It went over to the fire and flapped its wings as fast as it could, fanning the embers 
with the draught, until they glowed bright red again.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 
from

Houghton Village Hall Management Committee
www.houghtonvillagehall.co.uk

We hope this finds you all happy and well. 

This has been a year like no other. The hall was completely closed during the first lockdown.  It was all very 
strange going from a very busy calendar of bookings with a huge variety of groups and events to nothing. No 
birthday parties - no fun!

The Farmers market returned on the Green to begin with which was a great success. Now back to their usual 
indoor stalls every second Saturday of the month.  Lovely local produce and crafts do come along and support!
Music makers, Baby Sign and sing, Art Venturers and Mums and Toddlers are back which is great. 

The hall has had a bit of a transformation this year- a complete ‘spruce up’!  The Ladies and Gents have been 
completely refurbished smart 21st century toilets. The hall has been redecorated inside and out with the addition 
of new curtains.  New fridges have been installed. This project was almost entirely grant funded and a list can be 
seen on our website.  Our grateful thanks to all the funders.

The festive cheer from last year arrived again in the form of the hall outdoor lights with a new addition of Santa 
on his train of presents.  Many thanks to Stanwix Rural Parish Council for their grant for this.  A special mention 
goes to Audrey our caretaker for her wonderful Christmas scene in the large hall windows.  Well done! We hope 
it has made a everyone smile!

Looking forward to Christmas and having a better New Year!
Festive greetings 
Houghton Village Hall Management Committee

NUMBERS CLUB WINNERS
Because the last issue of 'The Echo' wasn't 

published due to the effects of  Covid pandemic 
there are quite a few to catch up with.   

December 2019 - 105

January 2020 - 62
February 2020 - 18

March 2020 - 27
April 2020 - 55
May 2020 - 04

June 2020 - 106
July 2020 - 76

August 2020 - 10
September 2020 - 86

October 2020 - 22
Novenber 2020 - 61



Clarkey‛s Quiz
1. Who wrote the novel Black Beauty, first

published in 1877?
2. Which metallic element has the chemical symbol

Pb and atomic number 82?
3. The Gobi desert covers territory in which two

countries?
4. Which American city is known as 'The City of

Brotherly Love'?
5. Who preceded Margaret Thatcher as Prime

Minister of the United Kingdom?
6. Odin, a one-eyed bearded old man was the most

powerful god in which mythology?
7. What is the name of the galaxy our Solar System

is in?
8. What country did ex-Liverpool goalkeeper Bruce

Grobbelaar represent?
9. What flag does a ship traditionally fly to indicate

it is about to set sail?
10. What is the capital city of Iran?
11. If diamond is for the 60th and gold for the 50th,

what is used to celebrate the 20th wedding
anniversary?

12. Which English scientist discovered Sodium,
Potassium, Barium, Calcium and Magnesium?

13. What term is used for the male voice higher
than bass and lower than tenor?

14. Which Welsh city is called Abertawe in Welsh?
15. What is the longest river in Asia?
16. With which instrument is American B B King

chiefly associated?
17. Who won the 1992 FA Cup Final?
18. In Greek mythology, who killed Achilles?
19. Who played Mike Baldwin in the soap opera

Coronation Street?
20. Which racecourse in the Republic of Ireland is

also a palindrome?
21. What town was the birthplace of William

Shakespeare?
22. What fruit is also known as the 'Love Apple'?
23. What is the name of the Israeli Secret Service?
24. Adam West was most famous for playing which

comic book character on television?
25. What sport is contested between the United

States and Great Britain for the Walker Cup?

26. How many squares are on a chessboard?
27. How was Eric Hugh Blair, born in 1903, better

known?
28. Who was American president when Neil Armstrong

first walked on the moon?
29. Which cast member of the TV comedy show

Friends also starred in the movie Scream?
30. In North America, what sport is played by the New

Jersey Devils and the Florida Panthers?
31. What was the former name of the country

Myanmar?
32. Which author wrote the "Foundation" series of

science fiction novels?
33. What was the name of the time machine Doctor

Who travelled in?
34. How many players in total are on the field at the

start of a regular game of Gaelic Football?
35. What is Britain's largest freshwater fish?
36. What is the chemical symbol for Sodium?
37. How many stars are on the flag of the United

States?
38. Which actor has played Ken Barlow on Coronation

Street for over 40 years?
39. What country is completely landlocked within the

Republic of South Africa?
40. What is the first part of JRR Tolkien's "The Lord of

the Rings" trilogy called?
41. What European capital city stands on the River

Tiber?
42. Who was disqualified and stripped of his gold

medal for the 100 metres at the 1988 Olympic
Games?

43. What American author wrote the classics "East of
Eden", "Of Mice and Men" and "The Grapes of
Wrath"?

44. In which US State is Kilauea, the world's most
active volcano?

45. In distance, which planet is sixth furthest from the
Sun?

46. What is the well known Japanese word for "empty
orchestra"?

47. What is the official name of the bottom 9 miles (15
KM) of the Earth's atmosphere?

48. Anubis is the god of funerals who transports the
souls of the dead to the other world in which
ancient civilization?

49. What is the chemical symbol for Potassium?
50. Which renaissance artist painted Primavera and

The Birth of Venus?

ANSWERS ON PAGE 23

7



CARLISLE CENTURIONS FOOTBALL CLUB
“success through endeavour”

Founded 2015S

9

TheFA

CHARTER STANDARD 
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them to the game and helping them start their 
football journey.

The Houghton School after school football club has 12 
players training weekly and we have 6 teams playing 
in the Longhorn leagues and 1 in the Penrith league. 

We must not forget our long standing relationship 
with Houghton School, who were our initial partner in 
starting the club and continue to mainly provide our 
first tier of players and their training facility in the 
school hall. They have again this season provided 11 
players at u6 level to start their football careers. 

Our sponsors provide vital support to our teams and 
the club. This support is very much appreciated and 
all sponsor's  details can be found on our club 
website: carlislefc.com

I would personally like to thank all our club officers, 
coaches, parents and, of course, our great group of 
players for all their support and hard work which has 
made the growth and success of the club possible.  

Carlisle Centurions wish everyone a very 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Hamish Phillips
Chairman 

Under 12 Team  2019-2020 Season
Sponsored by Mercedes Benz Carlisle

Houghton Primary School After School Club Players 
Receiving Their Medals - sponsored by  MoynanSmith 

Accountants &Tax Advisers

U7s In Training 
(Humphrey The Bear Was Just Visiting, Having Been 

Awarded to Mason, For Good Work At School)

U7s At Penrith Tournament Sponsored by 
WM Services Construction and Maintenance

As we reach the end of another great year for the club, I am pleased that the initial plans we had for the club 
way back in 2015 have really born fruit and the club has grown way beyond our initial expectations.

With our club AGM fast approaching, it is great to see so many boys and girls enjoying playing for the club, and 
many more showing interest in playing football. Centurions are delighted to be playing their part in introducing 

The Women’s Institute

The history of the nation is often reflected in the activities of local groups. Houghton Women’s Institute has been 
a part of village life for 82 years and the group’s Record Books show fascinating examples of our national and 
regional events.  

These rather formal journals show a gentile approach to the monthly meetings. At the September 1939 meeting, 
a few days after war on Germany was declared, the ladies were urged to “carry on as usual in the present crisis”. 

Wartime activities included a ‘Whist Drive’ to raise money for our troops and requirements for local hospitals”.  
Gloves and scarves were knitted for soldiers at Hadrian’s Camp and in October 1941 the ladies were asked if any 
members “would help to garnish camouflage nets at Carr’s Biscuits Works”.  Fortunately, today’s Houghton WI 
does not have to help deal in national crises. 

We do, though, have some really interesting speakers often talking of topics unknown to most of us. Ron East’s 
talk on the tradition of bell ringing, the restoration of bells and his duties as Tower Captain of Carlisle Cathedral 
was fascinating.

Local volunteer Jim Dykes gave talk on the charity Mary’s Meals which helps to provide daily meals and education 
for some of the world’s poorest children. It has no religious or political connections but is run by people united in 
their belief that no child should endure a day without food.

Our regular competition “a stem from the garden” confirms that we have some beautiful gardens in the village. 
We very much enjoyed the talk of the Cumbrian Garden on show this summer as a part of the National Gardens 
Scheme.  There doesn’t seem to be any reference in the records of the ladies being asked to “Dig for Victory “so 
we are free to “carry on as usual” enjoying our gardens.

We celebrated our 82nd birthday in May in fine style. After a delicious buffet we were entertained by the Choir 
Zing who sang an eclectic range of tunes from traditional aires to Paloma Faith.  The records show the members 
were entertained “by piano and violin....the grand old Duke of York and the Spanish Waltz “.

The WI movement in the UK tackles issues that affect our village and beyond. The NFWI is campaigning to help 
identify and support people who are lonely; spoken out against the decline in local bus services and is helping 
programmes tackling micro plastic fibre pollution. These reflect an awareness of local and global issues that affect 
us all.

Come and join us and enjoy our programme of interesting speakers, parties and group meetings whilst making 
new friends. We meet at Houghton Village Hall on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm.

www.ccfwi.org.uk Or call Pat Dodd on: 01228 527711

Carlisle Centurions FC
Wish everyone a very Happy Christmas and all the very best for the New Year

It’s been a very unusual year, what with the early curtailment to last season and then all the disruptions to this 
season, it has been a hard time for the players to adapt to all the new rules etc. But kids are resilient and they 
have coped with all the changes magnificently and just can’t wait to get started playing again.

The club have had to adapt to new ways of training to ensure we meet all the Covid guidelines and along with all 
other clubs we have been working with Cumberland FA and the Longhorn League to make sure everything is as 
safe as it can be for the players, both at training and on match days.

Lots of new players have joined the club, a new u7, u8 & u13 teams, have kept us all busy. I have included some 
photos of 4 of our teams. 

As always, we thank our team sponsors, coaches and parents for all their help and support and, of course our 
players, for without them there would not be a club. We must also not forget all the help we receive from 
Houghton Primary School with our development squad from Year 1. Hopefully, we will have them starting 
training very soon. 

Hamish Phillips – Club Chair   M: 07837 659999 

The New U 13 Team sponsored by Corby Hill Motors

U 7 Team Sponsored by MoynanSmith Accountants U 8 Team Sponsored by WM Services 
- Construction & Maintenance

U 11 Team Sponsored by Vivax MetroTech

CARLISLE CENTURIONS FOOTBALL CLUB 
“success through endeavour” 

Founded 2015S

TheFA

CHARTER STANDARD 
COMMUNITY CLUB
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The Women’s Institute

The history of the nation is often reflected in the activities of local groups. Houghton Women’s Institute has been 
a part of village life for 82 years and the group’s Record Books show fascinating examples of our national and 
regional events.  

These rather formal journals show a gentile approach to the monthly meetings. At the September 1939 meeting, 
a few days after war on Germany was declared, the ladies were urged to “carry on as usual in the present crisis”. 

Wartime activities included a ‘Whist Drive’ to raise money for our troops and requirements for local hospitals”.  
Gloves and scarves were knitted for soldiers at Hadrian’s Camp and in October 1941 the ladies were asked if any 
members “would help to garnish camouflage nets at Carr’s Biscuits Works”.  Fortunately, today’s Houghton WI 
does not have to help deal in national crises. 

We do, though, have some really interesting speakers often talking of topics unknown to most of us. Ron East’s 
talk on the tradition of bell ringing, the restoration of bells and his duties as Tower Captain of Carlisle Cathedral 
was fascinating.

Local volunteer Jim Dykes gave talk on the charity Mary’s Meals which helps to provide daily meals and education 
for some of the world’s poorest children. It has no religious or political connections but is run by people united in 
their belief that no child should endure a day without food.

Our regular competition “a stem from the garden” confirms that we have some beautiful gardens in the village. 
We very much enjoyed the talk of the Cumbrian Garden on show this summer as a part of the National Gardens 
Scheme.  There doesn’t seem to be any reference in the records of the ladies being asked to “Dig for Victory “so 
we are free to “carry on as usual” enjoying our gardens.

We celebrated our 82nd birthday in May in fine style. After a delicious buffet we were entertained by the Choir 
Zing who sang an eclectic range of tunes from traditional aires to Paloma Faith.  The records show the members 
were entertained “by piano and violin....the grand old Duke of York and the Spanish Waltz “.

The WI movement in the UK tackles issues that affect our village and beyond. The NFWI is campaigning to help 
identify and support people who are lonely; spoken out against the decline in local bus services and is helping 
programmes tackling micro plastic fibre pollution. These reflect an awareness of local and global issues that affect 
us all.

Come and join us and enjoy our programme of interesting speakers, parties and group meetings whilst making 
new friends. We meet at Houghton Village Hall on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm.

www.ccfwi.org.uk Or call Pat Dodd on: 01228 527711
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Houghton in Bloom
A fantastic year in the Cumbria in Bloom Competitions

GOLD – in the village section   
OUTSTANDING – in the It’s Your Neighbourhood section

Well done to Brian, Gordon, Peter, Amanda, Susan, Keith, John,olin, Lindsey, 
Diane, Kathleen and Deborah and to The After School Gardening Club’s work 
on the herb boxes, with Eileen and Gordon. 
The boxes were funded after Peter’s efforts in winning £500 in the Skipton 
Grass Roots Giving campaign. Thanks to Stanwix Rural Parish Council for their 
support; also to Houghton Guides for helping with painting and Houghton Hall 
Garden Centre for the Village Hall’ hanging baskets.  The flower displays of the 
Lounge on the Green, Debonair and Village Shop have all contributed to our 
success. After 10 years Brian Hill has stepped 

down as chairman of Houghton in 
Bloom, so we are looking for 
someone to fill his wellies! 

At the beginning of October we held the 
award presentation evening at the Cumbria 
Wildlife Trust Centre. 

Congratulations to this year’s winner: 

20 Jackson Road, 
a beautiful garden full of interest and colour. 

This was closely followed by: 23 South Croft; 
1 Beech Grove; 89 Tribune Drive and 
12 Houghton Road North. 
Another nine finalists from around the village 
also attended.

Colin Duncan had been unable to judge this year due to ill health, so 
the Houghton in Bloom group “took care” for this year helping with 
nominations for a shortlist which was then open to everyone to have 
a vote for their favourite. 

Stanwix Rural Parish Council and Interserve kindly made donations 
which enabled the prizes to be provided to all.

Love Your Garden Awards 2019

We would also love more volunteers to keep up the good work that 
Brian started – as a small group all help is appreciated and you don’t 
need green fingers! 
Contact Deborah on 07460 489 021, or e-mail 
deborahpark36@yahoo.co.uk or see our Facebook page.

Left: Mr & Mrs Harrison, winners of the trophy in 2019

 Convenience Store
 Newsagents
 Off Licence
 Post Office
All under ONE ROOF!

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
from Vikki, Craig and all the staff

Festive Deals on: Beers, Wines, 
Real Ales and Spirits.

Christmas Gifts, Treats and 
Choc’s

Cards, Christmas Wrapping 
AND MORE...

Houghton Village Store & Post Office 
 The Green Houghton Carlisle CA3 OLL 

Shop 01228 526020. Post Office 01228 409829

Advertising Feature

Houghton Village Store and Shop - Meeting the Covid Challenge 

All our decisions since Covid started have been based on keeping us, our staff and customers safe. This meant 
introducing social distancing, and controlling our capacity, this later became known and referred to as Covid 
secure. Quickly adapting to an ever changing way of trading a free delivery service for groceries and everyday 
goods was introduced.  A popular service that our customers wanted to contribute towards. We decided that any 
contributions would be donated to the Cumbria Covid-19 appeal of which, with the addition of disposable bag 
charges we have raised over £610. A fantastic community effort.

For those shielding and still needed to use the Post Office. We arranged to collect any mail or bill payments from 
a safe place at there homes, ensure these items where safely mailed and bills paid then returned with any 
relevant paperwork to ensure they could still continue as they wished from the safety of there homes. 

Free home delivery remains a permanent service and is open to all our local and surrounding community. 
Christmas this year may be different in many ways, but you will still find some great deals on everyday groceries 
selection boxes, Christmas cards and more.

We would also like to thank everyone who has supported us and continue to do so, for peoples patience when 
queuing outside. We will finish as we started by saying all our decisions have been made to keep everyone 
including ourselves safe. Queuing is not ideal, but our trading approach lead to a small coverage on local BBC 
news back in May and a photograph taken by Stuart Walker which could be seen in Tullie House. A snapshot of 
time and how we have all adapted.

Best wishes and stay safe and well

Vikki and Craig



Clarkey‛s Quiz
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No More Clarkey's Quiz
It is with the deep sadness that the editors must report 
the end of Clarkey's Quiz.

This is due to the even greater sadness of having to 
report that Mike passed away on May 30th, peacefully 
aged 74, at his home of over 40 years in Jackson Road 
where he, and his late wife Liz, raised their children 
John and Shona.

The Echo doesn't do obituaries but in Mike's case a few 
words are certainly required.   

Clarkey, as he was known to many, was a well liked and 
well respected member of the community and was 
always willing to help anyone, at any time, with 
anything.  

He served for several years as a Parish Councillor; and as one of our predecessors; co-edited 'The Echo' for over 
10 years, to which he also contributed Clarkey’s Quiz.  He ran the same eponymous inquisition at the Near Boot 
for an even longer period and always seemed a little disappointed if no one challenged him on at least one 
answer!

Regrettably this version of 'The Echo' will not reach many of those whom we know have fond memories of Mike; 
so we hope to be able to include a more detailed appreciation in the next proper issue.
In the meantime join us in raising a glass  - "To absent friends!"   

Craig and Hamish (Editors)



1st Houghton Rainbows
60th Anniversary of 1st Houghton Guides

1st Houghton Guides are celebrating its 60th anniversary and are asking past and present Guides and Leaders to 
provide old photographs for an exhibition and celebration to be held in the spring (if you have any photographs etc. 
you can dropped them off at the church). 

The anniversary coincides with the launch in September of the new Guiding programme. The new programme is 
packed full of fun, adventure and variety with a huge range of activities to try, plenty of badges to earn and loads of 
ways for girls to develop new skills. It supports girls to broaden their horizons, challenge themselves and be the 
best they can be.

Houghton is fortunate to also have a longstanding Rainbows and Brownie units, providing a fantastic opportunity 
(sadly not available in all areas, as Guiding is run by volunteers) for girls in the village and surrounding areas to 
follow the Guiding programme from age 5 to 14 and even beyond. 

Houghton Guides currently have rare vacancies.  Any girls aged 10 and above wishing to join are welcome to visit for 
the night before signing up. We meet on a Thursday evening.  Please contact the unit leader, Jackie Dodd, on 
07467947001 or visit https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/information-for-parents/register-your-daughter/ for more 
information.  New volunteers are always welcome too. 

Katie, aged 14 who finished Houghton 
Guides in July says: 
“Guides has been so much fun! As well as 
learning new skills and making new friends, 
over the years we’ve been to pop concerts in 
London and Liverpool, theatre trips to 
Newcastle, camps and Isthmus Cottage at 
Keswick not to mention nights rock climbing 
and visits to Pizza Express and Nandos.  All 
this was coupled with learning a bit of 
community spirit from delivering leaflets 
about local events, doing our best to help 
Houghton in Bloom (without making a mess!) 
and helping at the farm on bonfire night. So 
many happy memories!  I would recommend 
Guides to all girls.”
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On the 5th of March the 1st Houghton Rainbows went 
on a visit to Asda at Kingstown where we were met by 
the fabulous Queen of Hearts (Niki Iveson). We had an 
interactive tour of the store, talked about healthy 
eating and made some characters out of fruit and 
vegetables. A fun night was had by all, thank you Niki.

The following week was to be 
the last time we all met face 
to face in the Village Hall but 
we have kept in touch with 
everyone and very much look 
forward to our return, as and 
when it is safe to do so. Since 
March some of the girls have 
turned seven and would have 
been making the exciting 
move up to Brownies. 

The Leaders are sad that we have been unable to ‘fly 
them up’ as usual but we will organise a special night 
with Brownies to ensure they all get their pot of gold 
badge and a lovely goodbye from us all. We will also 
welcome our new Rainbows who have had their start 
delayed.

We have written to the 
Rainbows and given 
them crafts and 
activities to complete 
at home, including a 
rather lovely paint 
brush gift for Father’s 
Day. We have also 
embraced technology 
and held meetings 
with the girls via Zoom. 

All the Rainbows have received a special ‘Spending Time Apart’ badge which was 
produced to raise monies for the NHS and Guiding. It is lovely to see the girls out 
and about in the village and in Carlisle. They are so resilient, always smiling, and 
keen to share their news with us.

The Leaders continue to be busy in the background, completing training, 
attending virtual meetings and planning for our return next year. In the 
meantime we would like to wish everyone a safe, peaceful Christmas and New 
Year. For further information about the 1st Houghton Rainbows please contact 
Sue Doyle (Foxglove) on 07747 568607.



Susan’s Farm
What a challenging year it has been for all of us.  The farm, now a registered charity*, caring for some of the most 
vulnerable in our community was badly hit.  In April, May and June we were unable to have any beneficiaries, or 
school visits to the farm.  Many of those we work with felt very isolated during lockdown and thanks to support 
from Cumbria Community Foundation and the Prince’s Countryside Fund we were able to deliver a hot 2 course 
organic meal twice a week to them and telephone them on the remaining 5 days a week.

We are fortunate that the farming year and the natural environment has kept our feet on the ground and given us 
plenty to do! Lambing and calving have gone well, and thousands of local residents have enjoyed walking the 
footpath across the water meadows to Gosling Sike and back again.  

We were delighted to hear that Stanwix Rural Parish Council is to grant aid the purchase of a bench to go in the 
water meadows; this will be enjoyed by the many bird watchers who enjoy the walk and those who are older to 
have a little rest on half way through the walk.  They have also grant-aided a picnic bench to go in Tarraby Wood, 
this is wonderful news.

Another bit of good news for the farm is that Susan Aglionby has bought what the older residents of Houghton call 
“The sports field“.  This was the sports field for the soldiers stationed on Hadrian’s Camp, this field will be farmed 
in conjunction with the rest of Susan’s Farm at Houghton.   

The sports field was 22 acres, and is being divided into 5 small fields to allow for better management of the stock, 
rotational grazing and thereby improve the quality of the pasture and its biodiversity.  Eventually, probably next 
winter, a hedge will be planted beside each fence with trees including fruit trees in it, which will then be double 
fenced.  Runrigg the bull together with cows and calves will be returning to Houghton.

All on the farm were thrilled to win the rosette and trophy for the best small herd in the Northern Longhorn 
breeders competition.

Stay safe, stay well 

Susan.

*For the newer residents of
Houghton.
Susan’s Farm is a registered
charity working with some
of the most vulnerable
adults and young people in
North Cumbria as well as
undertaking educational
visits for school children all
in the context of an organic
beef and sheep farm.
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After all the excitement of Dolly’s 100th birthday in May, (well covered in your last issue), the Evergreens got back
to our more usual social events. During the spring and summer we like to have a few outings, weather, holidays etc
allowing. We had been to Penrith in March, (on a fine day as I remember ... (what a pity that weather-wise, things
went downhill during the "summer"!). In June we had lunch at the Wellington Farm cafe near Cockermouth but as it
was raining we went on to the Lakes Home Centre on the outskirts of the town. There of course there is plenty to
see all under cover and ample tea etc in their large cafe. 

Later towards the end of August we ventured to Garden wise which is on the outskirts of Dumfries for lunch and it
was showery. Early in October we went to Dobbies Garden Centre to have a look around before calling at the
Country Kitchen at Dalston for Afternoon Tea, a magnificent spread at a very reasonable price. Unusually it didn’t
rain!! If we manage another trip before winter maybe it will be a fair day. Whilst we all enjoy these outings, they are
especially welcome to those members who don’t have cars and have to rely on public transport or friends to get
them about.

For five weeks in the summer we couldn’t use the Village Hall as it was being partially refurbished. We were very
kindly offered a room at the Cumbria Wildlife Trust’s new premises in Houghton and we spent Thursdays there, for
which our grateful thanks to the Trust. During that period we had the pleasure of a visit by Paula Sherriff, M.P.,
daughter of our popular member, Barbara. Paula avoids party politicking" and kept us up; to date with the events at
Parliament. 

Upon our return to the Village Hall, we thought it appropriate to have a Welcome Back party.
I like to think that it is not our parties, but our happy atmosphere at our normal meetings that has attracted four
new members to join us, and continue to come along each Thursday afternoon. Alas, sadly, we lost our well beloved
Joan who passed away recently and whose funeral we attended.

With the approach of winter and the clocks going back, we may need to meet a little earlier to avoid going home in
the dark. However between now and Christmas there are various birthdays to look forward to and our Christmas
Party before we take a seasonal break until early January.
Finally, the Evergreens thank everyone who has helped us this year, with special thanks to the Village Hall
Committee and staff.

We wish everyone a Very Happy Christmas and Good Health and Happiness in 2020. B.W.

Houghton Evergreens

The Book Group has adapted well this year, of course we are all missing meeting face to face up at The Near Boot 
and we aren’t sure when that will happen again, but we haven’t let it stop us. Straightaway we organised our April 
meeting over zoom, this went well – it was so lovely to see all the familiar faces and catch up with friends during 
lockdown. 

One thing we have all had this year is more time to read, although we acknowledged at the start of the pandemic 
that not all of us had the inclination to pick up a book, and took a bit of settling into the new world.

Usually we get a monthly bag of books from the library, this couldn’t happen as libraries were closed, however the 
Cumbria Libraries Service were all set for just such a global pandemic, they have the amazing Borrowbox Service. 
This is a free app you can download to a phone or tablet, you then get a digital membership by ringing the library 
(if you don’t already have one), enter these details into the app and a whole world of digital books and audio 
books are available to borrow for 3 weeks at a time. This allowed the group to choose titles to read together and 
discuss at meetings as well as share recommendations with each other.

Catching up and checking in with each other became a 
highlight of lockdown and so we decided to have 
virtual meetings twice a month just so we could look 
out for each other. 

We have still joined in with activities from The Reading 
Agency online and were lucky enough to win a copy of 
People Of Abandoned Character by Clare Whitfield 
each as well as the author joining us at one of our 
zoom meetings. Having tried to get an author to join 
us for years this was a real treat one dark November 
evening. The book itself set in the Ripper’s London is a 
well written, pacey story with unexpected twists and 
turns, Clare herself was lovely and a great evening was 
had by all.

By adapting, we have had fun, kept the spirit of the 
group alive, discovered Borrowbox and even had our 
first ever author visit, in an unusual year we have 
found the silver linings and we hope you have too. 
Merry Christmas.

Becky Underwood

Cumbria Library Service members can borrow up to 6 eBooks 
and 6 eAudiobooks at any one time, from a range of fiction, non-
fiction, children's and young adult titles for up to 3 weeks - all for 
free, by using the secure Borrowbox service: 

http://library.bolindadigital.com/cumbria 

Adapting and  Thriving
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4. PHILADELPHIA
5. JAMES CALLAGHAN
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7. MILKY WAY
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9. THE BLUE PETER
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11. CHINA
12. SIR HUMPHREY DAVY
13. BARITONE
14. SWANSEA
15. YANGTSE OR

CHANG JIANG
16. GUITAR
17. LIVERPOOL
18. PARIS
19. JOHNNY BRIGGS
20. NAVAN
21. STRATFORD ON AVON
22. TOMATO
23. MOSSAD
24. BATMAN
25. GOLF

26. 64
27. GEORGE ORWELL
28. RICHARD NIXON
29. COURTNEY COX
30. ICE HOCKEY
31. BURMA
32. ISAAC ASIMOV
33. TARDIS 34. 30 (15x2)
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36. Na 37. 50
38. WILLIAM ROACH
39. LESOTHO
40. THE FELLOWSHIP OF

THE RING
41. ROME
42. BEN JOHNSON
43. JOHN STEINBECK
44. HAWAII
45. SATURN
46. KARAOKE
47. TROPOSPHERE
48. EGYPTIAN
49. K
50. BOTICELLI

Christmas at Gosling Sike

Rediscovering Lost Words 
Why not visit The Lost Words Garden at Gosling Sike this Christmas? It’s a 
wildlife garden taking its inspiration from 'The Lost Words: A Spell Book' 
by Robert Macfarlane & Jackie Morris. The book celebrates everyday 
nature words like 'acorn', 'bluebell', 'kingfisher' and 'wren' - 
all removed from a widely used children’s dictionary, because they're not 
being used enough by children to merit inclusion.  Look out for some of 
the spell songs which have been incorporated into the garden. 

To make your visit really special, you can follow The Lost Words trail, to 
discover which words can be found living here at Gosling Sike. It's a 
magical activity and perfect for a wintry day out for all the family.          
You can collect copies of The Lost Words Trail from the wooden box on 
the side of the building.  We’ve also created a new seasonal spotter sheet for kids – It's on page.  Even if they’ve 
been here before, with the help of this activity children are bound to discover something new in the Gosling Sike 
Garden at this time of year .  

Record Your Wildlife Sighting
While you're walking round the garden and farm, you can now upload your photos of wildlife sightings to the 
iNaturalist App and they’ll appear on a special Gosling Sike project page. iNaturalist is a very popular App which 
helps you identify the plants and animals around you; and having Gosling Sike as a project is a great way for us to 
build a photographic record of the wildlife that visitors are recording. 
To download and use the App you just need a smart phone. Here’s the link to our project: 
https://www.inaturalist.org/projects/gosling-sike 

Have A Crafty Cristmas
Sadly we can't run our popular craft events at Gosling Sike at the moment, but if you're looking for inspiration 
for making Christmas decorations, we may be able to help. On Wednesday 2 December you can join textile artist 
Helen Walsh for our online workshop. You’ll learn how to make unique and beautiful pollinator-inspired hanging 
decorations, using just scrap fabric, odd buttons and a bit of basic embroidery. It's suitable for beginners and 
more experienced makers alike. Helen will guide you through the process step by step and offer helpful sewing 
hints and tips throughout the session. Please book in advance - for details of how to book, go to: 
www.cumbriawildlifetrust.org.uk/events

Cumbria Wildlife Trust’s 2021 Calendar 
This year, due to the Covid-19 pandemic and the 
resulting restrictions on movements, the 
Calendar Photograph Competition's entrants 
were asked to send in photos that had been 
taken in their own yards or gardens, or on local 
walks. 

The overall winning photograph, which features 
on the calendar’s front cover, was taken by 
Rosamund Macfarlane from Loweswater. Second 
and third prizes went to John Cobham for his 
wasps photograph and James Underwood for his 
blue tit chick peeping from its nest box.



   Holly       Spider Web        Robin 

    Hawthorn   Ivy         Blackbird 

    Lichen           Starlings 

PHOTO CREDITS: 

HOLLY – P Precey 

SPIDER WEB – Z Bird 

ROBIN – G Day 

HAWTHORN – P Precey 

IVY – Cumbria Wildlife Trust 

BLACKBIRD – M Holland 

LICHEN – T Hibbert 

STARLINGS – R Burkmarr 

“And don’t forget to look for me 
before you light a bonfire anywhere. 

 I might be sleeping in it!” 



COUNCIL MEETINGS
These are held on the second Wednesday of each 
month, except in August, commencing at 19:30.

For up to date information on venues, please see 
the notices and agendas etc. on Parish Council 
notice boards and now also on the web site - see 
below.

The council meeting may be adjourned at the 
discretion of the chairman, in order to allow 
members of the public to address the meeting 
regarding business to be transacted at the meeting.

Electors wishing to bring matters of concern to the 
councils attention are asked to contact the Parish 
Clerk or a councillor.

PARISH CLERK

Sarah Kyle
Clerk to Stanwix Rural Parish 
Council Hill House
Walton 
Brampton
CA8 2DY

Tel: 01228 231 124
     Email: clerk@stanwixrural.co.uk
     Website: www.stanwixrural.co.uk 

PARISH COUNCILLORS:
CLLR. CRAIG NICHOLSON (Chairman)
7, Whiteclosegate, CA3 0JA
Tel:  01228 536 895

CLLR. HAMISH PLILLIPS  (Vice-Chairman)
59, Tribune Drive, Houghton, CA3 0LA       
07837 659999

CLLR. TONY COLES
3, Drawdykes Lane, Houghton, Carlisle CA3 0LT 
Tel:  01228 598 540

CLLR. DAVID MILBURN
55, Antonine Way, Houghton, Carlisle, CA3 0LG     
Tel: 01228 231 124

CLLR. MARTIN ELLMORE 
62 Tribune drive Houghton, CA3 0LE
07824 445 484

CLLR. ALAN LIGHTFOOT
8, Orchard Lane, Houghton, CA6 0LY
Tel: 01228 528 645

CLLR. CHRIS SAVORY
Allendale, Houghton Road, Houghton, Carlisle
Tel: 01228 231 124

FOR EMAIL ADDRESSES SEE PARISH COUNCIL 
WEBSITE - ABOVE

Stanwix Rural Parish Council
HOUGHTON | LINSTOCK | CROSBY | BRUNSTOCK | RICKERBY | WHITECLOSEGATE | TARRABY

Stanwix Rural Parish Council
HEADLINES

HIGHWAYS ISSUES:
Electors are reminded that complaints and other 
concerns in respect of highways matters should, in the 
first  instance, be reported via:

Cumbria Highways Hotline on:
    0300 303 2992 

Answer phone service evenings, weekends and public 
holidays; cost of calls may vary depending on mobile 
provider.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – COMMUNITY SPEED WATCH (CSW)

Vehicles speeding on Houghton Road continue to be a problem. In 2019 the CSW group carried out 39 
observations over 10-12 weeks and recorded over 400 speeding vehicles. Our presence does result in vehicles 
slowing down.

Currently the CSW group consists of three people. We urgently need more volunteers to make our work more 
effective. Training is brief (ca.1h) and the commitment to carry out observations is both minimal and flexible 
(agreed with the local CSW coordinator). Can you spare a few hours over a two week period about 5/6 times a year 
as a worthwhile contribution to the local community?

If you are able to volunteer or would like further information please contact PCSO Graham Kirkpatrick (email: 
Graham.Kirkpatrick2@cumbria.police.uk)

PARISH COUNCILLORS Cntd:
CLLR. STEVE SPLINTER 
90, Tribune Drive, Houghton, CA3 0LE T
el: 07985 919 464

CLLR. NEIL WATSON 
Greenfields, Brunstock, CA6 4QG
Tel: 01228 531 709

 CLLR. ELIZABETH MALLINSON
2 Wordsworth Court, Carlisle, CA3 9DA Tel: 07968 251 367 
liz.mallinson@carlisle.gov.uk

CLLR. PAUL NEDVED
Low Durranhill, Tilbury Road, CA1 2SD Tel: 07745 302097 
paul.nedved@carlisle.gov.uk

CLLR. FIONA ROBSON
Civic Centre, Carlisle, CA3 8QG
Tel: 07765 502949
fiona.robson@carlisle.gov.uk

CUMBRIA COUNTY COUNILLOR:
CLLR. JOHN MALLINSON
2 Wordsworth Court, Carlisle, CA3 9DA Tel:  07968 251 
365 
John.Mallinson@cumbria.gov.uk   

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Clerk receives copies of the applications within the 
parish area and they are available to view using the link 
on the Parish Council’s website. Comments and opinions 
should be put into writing (a copy being sent to the Parish 
Clerk) to:  Planning Services,  

Carlisle City Council, 
Civic Centre, 
Carlisle 
CA3 8QG  

HOUGHTON PARKING PROBLEMS
Parish Council minutes for 14 November 1968 record 
complaints about the lay-by being used for all day 
parking.  
Over the intervening 51 years the village has been 
considerably expanded meaning the number of 
locally owned vehicles has increased far beyond the 
wildest imaginings of those living here over half a 
century ago.  

Nowhere is this more apparent than in and around 
the lay-by and the centre of the village, especially 
during peak times. 

Parking in the lay-by for extended periods is often a 
cause of significant inconvenience to others, perhaps 
including some of limited mobility; while parking on 
the pavement outside the shop, or on the highway 

While the majority of drivers use the lay-
by for an appropriately brief time, there 
are others who do not.  The lay-by is and 
always has been just that – a lay-by.  It is 
intended for short stay use only; it is 
not, and never has, been a car park in 
the accepted sense. 

The Parish Council asks drivers, when 
parking in the village, to consider the 
potential impact their decisions may 
have and to respect the needs of others.  

anywhere between the traffic calming build outs can, and often does, bring the village to a gridlocked standstill.   

Drivers are also reminded that it is an offence to leave your vehicle in a dangerous position, or where it causes any 
unnecessary obstruction of the highway.

Above: The New  Sign at Houghton Lay-By
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COUNCIL MEETINGS
These are held on the second Wednesday of each 
month, except in August and January, commencing 
at 19:30.

For up to date information on venues, please see the 
notices and agendas etc. on Parish Council notice 
boards and now also on the web site - see below.

The council meeting may be adjourned at the 
discretion of the chairman, in order to allow 
members of the public to address the meeting 
regarding business to be transacted at the meeting.

Electors wishing to bring matters of concern to the 
councils attention are asked to contact the Parish 
Clerk or a councillor.

PARISH CLERK

Sarah Kyle
Clerk to Stanwix Rural Parish 
Council Hill House
Walton 
Brampton
CA8 2DY

Tel: 01228 231 124
Email: clerk@stanwixrural.co.uk
Website: www.stanwixrural.co.uk 

PARISH COUNCILLORS:
CLLR. CRAIG NICHOLSON (Chairman)
7, Whiteclosegate, CA3 0JA
Tel:  01228 536 895

CLLR. HAMISH PLILLIPS  (Vice-Chairman)
59, Tribune Drive, Houghton, CA3 0LA
07837 659999

CLLR. TONY COLES
3, Drawdykes Lane, Houghton, Carlisle CA3 0LT
Tel:  01228 598 540

CLLR. DAVID MILBURN
55, Antonine Way, Houghton, Carlisle, CA3 0LG     
Tel: 01228 231 124

CLLR. MARTIN ELLMORE 
62 Tribune drive Houghton, CA3 0LE
07824 445 484

CLLR. ALAN LIGHTFOOT
8, Orchard Lane, Houghton, CA6 0LY
Tel: 01228 528 645

CLLR. CHRIS SAVORY
Allendale, Houghton Road, Houghton, Carlisle
Tel: 01228 231 124

FOR EMAIL ADDRESSES SEE PARISH COUNCIL 
WEBSITE - ABOVE

Stanwix Rural Parish Council
HOUGHTON | LINSTOCK | CROSBY | BRUNSTOCK | RICKERBY | WHITECLOSEGATE | TARRABY

 UPDATES
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HIGHWAYS ISSUES:
Electors are reminded that complaints and other 
concerns in respect of highways matters should, in the 
first  instance, be reported via:

Cumbria Highways Hotline on:
0300 303 2992 

Answer phone service evenings, weekends and public 
holidays; cost of calls may vary depending on mobile 
provider.

PARISH COUNCILLORS Cntd:
CLLR MIKE SHERRIFF
1, Beech Grove Gardens, Houghton, Carlisle, CA3 0LR  
Tel: 01228 513 998      

CLLR. STEVE SPLINTER 
75, Tribune Drive, Houghton, CA3 0LE T
el: 07985 919 464

CLLR. NEIL WATSON
Greenfields, Brunstock, CA6 4QG
Tel: 01228 531 709

CARLISLE CITY COUNCILLORS:
CLLR. ELIZABETH MALLINSON
2 Wordsworth Court, Carlisle, CA3 9DA Tel: 07968 251 367
liz.mallinson@carlisle.gov.uk

CLLR. PAUL NEDVED
Low Durranhill, Tilbury Road, CA1 2SD Tel: 07745 302097
paul.nedved@carlisle.gov.uk

CLLR. FIONA ROBSON
Civic Centre, Carlisle, CA3 8QG
Tel: 07765 502949
fiona.robson@carlisle.gov.uk

CUMBRIA COUNTY COUNILLOR:
CLLR. JOHN MALLINSON
2 Wordsworth Court, Carlisle, CA3 9DA Tel:  07968 251 
365 
John.Mallinson@cumbria.gov.uk   

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Clerk receives copies of the applications within the 
parish area and they are available to view using the link 
on the Parish Council’s website. Comments and opinions 
should be put into writing (a copy being sent to the Parish 
Clerk) to:  Planning Services,  

Carlisle City Council, 
Civic Centre, 
Carlisle 
CA3 8QG  

Meetings  
The impact of the Covid pandemic has meant that the Parish Council, like countless other organisations, has had 
to adapt to holding meetings online.  Since May these have been held (not entirely without occasional technical 
problems) via Zoom.
These meetings are still open to members of the public and login details are provided each month on our 
website; or you may email the Parish Clerk on stanwixruralpc@gmail.com for details.   If you’re not online you 
can still join in via the telephone; to obtain the passcode please give the Clerk a call on 01228 231124 during 
office hours - Monday to Friday 8.30am to 2.45pm.

Parish Council Precept
Being acutely aware of the enormous stress placed on many families and individuals, especially at this time of 
year, by the current level of uncertainty regarding the future, the Parish Council has taken the decision not to 
increase the Parish Precept for 2021/22. 

Grants                                                                                                                                                                                                
The Parish Council continues to provide grants to local community groups and this year has supported numerous 
projects including Houghton Village Hall; Houghton in Bloom; 1st Houghton Guides; Susan’s Farm (now a 
registered charity); 1st Houghton Rainbows; Crosby Parish Hall and Linstock WI Hall.  The next round of grants will 
be open to applications in the spring; please keep any eye on our website and Facebook page for further details.

Houghton Fair and Summer Play Days
The need to cancel both the Houghton Fair and the popular and well supported summer play scheme was hugely 
disappointing for all concerned. The Parish Council has, however, budgeted to run both events in 2021 and will 
endeavour to do so – circumstances permitting.

Brampton Road/Whiteclosegate Traffic
In the summer the Parish Council carried out a survey regarding HGV usage on Brampton Road (the B6264), which 
resulted in some interesting findings.  Work continues with County Highways and our local Ward Members to 
address the issues raised by the community.

The Near Boot                                                                                                                                                                          
Resulting from a Parish Council initiative, that important community hub The Near Boot has now been listed as an 
Asset of Community Value.  While this cannot guarantee its survival as your ‘local’ it does delay a decision on any 
future application for change of use, or any other form of redevelopment, by allowing up to 6 months to find a 
way of keeping it as a pub.

Millcroft /Whiteclosegate Footpath
An application has also been made by the Parish Council to have the long established footpath between Millcroft 
and Whiteclosegate registered as a Public Right of Way; registration will confirm the status of this path and 
protect its continued use.

Community Speedwatch
The highly successful speed watch scheme is currently on hold during the pandemic. The scheme is extremely 
successful at deterring speeding motorists and we hope it will return as soon as the situation allows.

Dog Fouling
This problem always worsens as the winter evenings encroach and anti-social owners use the darkness to avoid 
their responsibilities. This avoidance can incur a £1000 fine and the law states that being unaware that your dog 
has fouled, or not having a suitable bag, is not a reasonable excuse. Please remember that not cleaning up after 
your dog is not only a criminal offence; it can also lead to very serious infections and disease, frequently among 
children.

Tribune Drive Play Area
Many thanks are due to Carlisle City Council for its refurbishment of the Tribune Drive play facility.  The Parish 
Council continues to work closely with the City Council regarding the future and ongoing maintenance of this 
asset.

Finally, it is hoped that Parish Council meetings, business and projects will be able to return to normal during 
2021; but in the meantime the Parish Councillors and the Parish Clerk wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a 
healthy and happy New Year.

Stay safe – stay well.



COUNCIL MEETINGS
These are held on the second Wednesday of each 
month, except in August and January, commencing 
at 19:30.

For up to date information on venues, please see the 
notices and agendas etc. on Parish Council notice 
boards and now also on the web site - see below.

The council meeting may be adjourned at the 
discretion of the chairman, in order to allow 
members of the public to address the meeting 
regarding business to be transacted at the meeting.

Electors wishing to bring matters of concern to the 
councils attention are asked to contact the Parish 
Clerk or a councillor.

PARISH CLERK

Sarah Kyle
Clerk to Stanwix Rural Parish 
Council Hill House
Walton 
Brampton
CA8 2DY

Tel: 01228 231 124
Email: clerk@stanwixrural.co.uk
Website: www.stanwixrural.co.uk 

PARISH COUNCILLORS:
CLLR. CRAIG NICHOLSON (Chairman)
7, Whiteclosegate, CA3 0JA
Tel:  01228 536 895

CLLR. HAMISH PLILLIPS  (Vice-Chairman)
59, Tribune Drive, Houghton, CA3 0LA
07837 659999

CLLR. TONY COLES
3, Drawdykes Lane, Houghton, Carlisle CA3 0LT
Tel:  01228 598 540

CLLR. DAVID MILBURN
55, Antonine Way, Houghton, Carlisle, CA3 0LG     
Tel: 01228 231 124

CLLR. MARTIN ELLMORE 
62 Tribune drive Houghton, CA3 0LE
07824 445 484

CLLR. ALAN LIGHTFOOT
8, Orchard Lane, Houghton, CA6 0LY
Tel: 01228 528 645

CLLR. CHRIS SAVORY
Allendale, Houghton Road, Houghton, Carlisle
Tel: 01228 231 124

FOR EMAIL ADDRESSES SEE PARISH COUNCIL 
WEBSITE - ABOVE

Stanwix Rural Parish Council
HOUGHTON | LINSTOCK | CROSBY | BRUNSTOCK | RICKERBY | WHITECLOSEGATE | TARRABY
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HIGHWAYS ISSUES:
Electors are reminded that complaints and other 
concerns in respect of highways matters should, in the 
first  instance, be reported via:

Cumbria Highways Hotline on:
0300 303 2992 

Answer phone service evenings, weekends and public 
holidays; cost of calls may vary depending on mobile 
provider.
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PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Clerk receives copies of the applications within the 
parish area and they are available to view using the link 
on the Parish Council’s website. Comments and opinions 
should be put into writing (a copy being sent to the Parish 
Clerk) to:  Planning Services,  

Carlisle City Council, 
Civic Centre, 
Carlisle 
CA3 8QG  

TRIBUNE DRIVE PLAY AREA

The Parish Council has been collaborating with the City Council to improve the Tribune Drive Play Area.  Work this 
is now completed and the play area has been re-opened.   

Following consultation with residents the new equipment, supplied by Kompan Scotland Ltd, includes: flat, cradle 
and basket swings; a roundabout; a sprung seesaw; and two multi-play units with various play features and slides 
(one for toddlers and another for children aged up to their mid-teens). 

Approximately a third of the total area has been upgraded to rubber ‘wet pour’ surfacing; the remaining area 
being surfaced with hardwood chip, which is looser than the bark previously used and allows water to drain 
through more freely.

All the drainage work discussed has been undertaken by the City Council as part of the scheme and this does seem 
to have made an improvement to the path, where only a few small puddles remain compared to the previous 
flood.  Although the new drains cannot prevent the accumulation of some standing water during periods of heavy 
rain, this should now clear from the site much more quickly than before.

Work is now suspended for the winter with the intention of returning in spring  to tidy and re-seed the grass areas 
as required and possibly add some fresh stone to the paths around the play area.
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TELEPHONE NUMBERS HOUGHTON VILLAGE HALL
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Chairman: 
Vice Chairman: 
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Acting Minute Secretary: 
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Committee:
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The views and opinions expressed in this magazine are not 
necessarily those of the editors or Houghton Village Hall. 
Photographs are accepted for publication on the 
understanding that all relevant consents have been 
obtained by the provider.

Contact:

Booking Enquiries Please Contact: 
Booking Secretary - Gill Hewitt 

Tel: 01228   658 625

Editorial Team

 Hamish Phillips -
E: htcp1@btinternet.com
T: 01228 528 657
M: 07837659 999

 Craig Nicholson -
E: canic55@virginmedia.com
T: 01228 536 895

Current Advertising Rates*
Full Page:    £100
Half Page:   £60

Quarter Page:   £25

Cheques must be made payable to:
Houghton Village Hall Committee

*The Houghton Village Echo reserves the right to
increase advertising rates at it discretion.

When responding to adverts, please say:

“I  saw it in the Echo”

Eighth Page 'ECOADS':  £15

Hall Caretaker:

Steven Hewitt 
Alan Lightfoot  
Anne Nicholson  
Audrey Riordan 
Gill Hewitt

Joan Turney  
Joyce Irving

Audrey Riordan  Tel: 07493 039 596 

            

22
Published by The Houghton Village Echo on behalf of 
Houghton Village Hall.      The Houghton Village Echo 
2019 Printed by Colophon Print and Design, Carlisle

©

Busy Bees at Gosling Sike
The wildlife garden at Gosling Sike was 
buzzing with life this summer as pollinating 
insects including bumblebees and butterflies 
made themselves at home. It was also busy 
with people as our volunteers got stuck in 
helping with planting and weeding to create 
amazing habitat for wildlife. One of the 
highlights for many visitors was the stunning 
wildflower border that added lots of colour. 

We also installed The Lost Words garden trail 
for children, inspired by the wonderful book 
by Robert McFarlane and Jackie Morris. Call 
in to the centre during office hours to collect 
your free leaflet and discover which lost 
words are found at Gosling Sike. 
We’ve also done plenty of autumn planting to add more shrubs and trees to keep the birds happy, and spring 
bulbs will provide an early nectar source for pollinating insects in the new year. 

Wildflower Nursery
The new wildflower nursery at Gosling Sike is part of 
the brilliant Get Cumbria Buzzing project, supported 
by the National Lottery Heritage Fund. We’ll be 
growing on wildflowers from seed to use in habitat 
restoration projects across north and west Cumbria. 

If you’d like to help in the garden or wildflower 
nursery there are plenty of opportunities to get 
involved. For more information please contact:

goslingsike@cumbriawildlifetrust.org.uk 

Events
We’ll be running lots of events at Gosling Sike over 

the next few months and will be continuing with the 
popular pop up cafes! Look out for an events leaflet 
through your door or call into the centre to pick up 
the latest free what’s on guide. You can also sign up 

to receive news by email at:
www.cumbriawildlifetrust.org.uk

POP UP CAFE  
Our Pop up Café day will be changing to the second Tuesday of the month in 2020. 

The first café of the new year will take place on 
Tuesday 11th February. 



S H ElECTRICAL 
UK Limited 

Electrical Contractors 

• Domestic & commercial electrical installations
• Electrical testing & rectification work
• Smoke, heat & carbon detector installations
• Security lighting & alarm systems
• Electric shower installations
• Fan and ventilation system installations
• Landlord maintenance services
• TV & aerial installations
• Solar PV

No job too large or small 

Free quotations on request 
• 

•icE■C ·I'!:��� RECC✓ 
APPROVEO 

CONTRACTOR INSTAU.ER L:,j 

24 HOUR CALL OUT 

07771 928090 
Unit 8, Millrace Road, Willowholme Industrial Estate, 

Carlisle, CA2 SRS

Telephone: (01228) 631447 

www.shelectricaluk.co.uk 

� We are now GAS SAFE registered and carry out � 
� plumbing & heating work � 

Wishing All Of Our Customers A 
Merry Christmas And A Happy New Year 
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